Chicago Heights May 28, 1915 

From Anna Samuelson, 1225 Otto Blwd, Chicago Heights, Ill.. 

To Mrs. F.A. Helin, Matlock, Mason Co.., Wash.. 

All the way he walks with us. All the way home! 

Dear sister Lydia and family! 

God's valuable grace and peace. I think so very much of you. Wondering how it is with you. I almost expected letter from you these days. I wrote a letter to you about 2 and a half weeks ago. I thought you may at that time have received a letter from Sweden, so I had got to know something about our beloved mother's funeral. Maria wrote to me before she was buried. Yes dear you, it feels empty and strange that we have no parents any more in life. But you know, I do not mourn that much for mother's death, because I do not think it is right to grieve. I can not help but thank God who took her home from this country struggles. Now when she was so old and helpless. Let us just be ready, so we can meet our loved ones, where no divorce should be any more. 

Yes, dear sister, now I have an other thought than the last time I wrote to you. We have now seen in the newspapers that it will be cheap to travel this summer too. It begins on the 1st of June and lasts 3 months. Direct from Chicago to Takoma is a train every day. Now Martin says that I and the children can go if we want. We are not certain yet how to do, because as you well understand, it is difficult to leave dad alone at home. But he has a little work now and then he needs to work. Albin may go for half fare this year but not next year. There is not much trouble with change of train, because we do not have to switch more than once to Takoma. Let us know if it's better for us if we go to Seattle or if it is closest from Takoma out to you. Let us know if one must stay overnight in Takoma, or if we can get away from there the same day. The trains comes in the morning to Takoma if it is not delayed. Let me know if we can travel on the train or how far or how long it takes, the journey at night. Write as soon as possible, because if we should travel, I will write again once before we are leaving. It would be so nice  to meet again in this life. I would wish, if possible, that you are not saying a word to August, so if it is God's will that we should go this year, we will give August a surprice, as Helena Vigren did with you. 

Let us know if it rains a lot in the summer where you live, so we need to take rainwear. 

A dear greeting from us in haste. 

Your sister, Anna. 

Write the soonest you can! 

